  BARDSEY CUM RIGTON PARISH COUNCIL 

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON JUNE 9TH 2016
PRESENT  Cllrs Stentiford, Frankland, Sidle, Tatman, Bosomworth, Ward, Flockton and Hoyland. 
APOLOGIES None.
POLICE AND RESIDENTS FORUM The Police reported 3 crimes during the month- one burglary other, one theft of a pedal cycle, and one burglary dwelling.
DECLARATION OF PECUNIARY AND OTHER INTERESTS.  None.  

6925  MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON MAY 12TH  2016  These were approved. 
6926   MATTERS ARISING  

1 Vacancy on Parish Council Two residents are considering applying to fill the vacancy. 
2. Update on 106 Money for Bardsey.  Vicky Nunns, from Parks & Countryside ,and Martin Wright from LCC with responsibility for playgrounds,  attended to discuss this issue. There is approximately £40k from the Castle Fields site available to spend to improve green space amenity in the village. Cllrs discussed the following possible projects :- improvements to the safety surfacing in the playground; provision of some adult type equipment , probably within the Sports Club area; extension to the footpaths in Park Field; improvements to the area round the village pond. These were all considered acceptable in principle. There is a 10 year period from the time of the initial deposit of the money from Park Lane Homes with LCC during which projects can be approved. It was agreed that the Clerk would write thanking Vicky and Martin for their help and assuring them that the Council would accept full responsibility for future maintenance on all schemes adopted.(Action JG)  
3.Bowling Club Lease and Meeting with VH Representatives. Mr Dyson had endorsed the analysis of the current situation presented by Cllr Bosomworth .It was agreed that the Clerk  would send a copy of the draft Bowling Club lease to the Village Hall Committee for their approval, before sending it to Mr Dyson for final drafting. At some point in the near future representatives of the Parish Council and the Village Hall Committee should meet and agree whether to continue with their current respective roles , particularly regarding leases for the Bowling and Tennis Clubs, or whether some other arrangement might be more mutually acceptable. 
4.Highways Update  - Cllr Hoyland reported:-
· A58 Milestone – Highways have struggled to find a suitable material to form the curved surface, but the problem has now been sorted by Charlie Parkinson who has ordered the reinforcement, to be concreted in next week. He has apologised for the delay.                                                                                                                                                                  

· A58 Bank Top Shelter Location and Positioning – delayed for legal requirements and private land in the area. Hetchell View/ Church Lane bus shelter is delayed due to insurance claim against driver who demolished original bus shelter , but should be installed shortly. Regarding colour of shelters, they are Metro colours and a cost would have been involved in using any other colour as they would have to be repainted. Metro had informed BH that they had received a  complaint about the colour.   
· Blacksmith’s Field – Broken gate spring has now been repaired by PROW.
· Church Lane – As part of an attempt to eliminate flooding on Church Lane, Highways have assessed the camber of the road by Woodacre Lane, and remedial work will be costed before a decision is made about whether or not action can be taken. Getting work done is restricted as much by shortage of manpower as cost for the work. 
· Addressing the Ineffective Drains on Woodacre Lane- These have stalled because of BT cables and utilities, meaning that they cannot install  another inspection chamber,  and any alternative action would be costly . It is therefore considered preferable at present to concentrate on assessing the issues on Church Lane since it was re-surfaced. 
· Church Lane Gullies and Inlets -  Charlie Parkinson has reported paying another visit and noted that the road gully outside No 12 has still not been cleaned and the one outside No 6 is also in need of cleaning. He has cleaned the 2 inlets between Nos 6 and 12. There is no pipe work, and drainage is dependent on water soaking into the verge, so will be less effective if saturated. He is putting in a further strongly worded request to have the gullies cleaned, to be referred to a higher level. Hopefully, some action will follow. 
· Grange Close – BH e mailed Weather Sealed UK, pointing out that advertising signs should be removed within 14 days of a job finishing, and the sign should therefore be removed.  
·  Blackmoor Lane and Woodacre Lane – These are scheduled to be surface dressed at the end of June. Two weeks have been allowed for each 

5. Flooding problem on The Drive. The Clerk had been informed by the contractors that the work simply involves diverting a water main which had been dug incorrectly initially and had to be replaced. Work is still in progress. .Cllr Bosomworth said that he understood that some screening should be in place to prevent the drain overflowing . The Clerk was asked to check on this. (Action JG) 
6.Location of Bins at Sports Club.   It was agreed that this would be discussed at the next meeting of the Sports Club. (Action MB/ES)                                                                                                                                                                                                                                             7. Village Pond Cllr Bosomworth reported that it has been agreed with Mark Hullah that the grass will be cut fortnightly to an agreed length. There is still an element of uncertainty over ownership of areas around the pond and whose responsibility it is to repair potholes close to some of the surrounding properties. He will consult Bob Buckenham of PROW on the matter. (Action MB) 
8. Flower Tubs. It was agreed that Cllrs Stentiford and Tatman would meet Cllr Flockton to undertake the ‘ heavy work’ required to the tubs before Cllr Flockton and Pauline Hills fill them with flowers.(Action ES/ GT and LF)
9. Crime Prevention Panel Representative. Cllr Ward is considering this.(Action MW)  
10. Discussion on Bardsey Archives. It was agreed to meet at 7pm for the July meeting in order to devote the first half hour to identifying which documents require permanent retention in some form.
11. Advertising of Defibrillator Locations – This information has been included in the June Newsletter at the request of Cllr Flockton and will be shown again each month.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                          
6927   STANDING AGENDA ITEMS 
1  Ascot Path. Mark Hullah had reported that this is becoming overgrown. It was agreed to ask him for a quotation for cutting back. (Action JG) 
2. Neighbourhood Plan. Letters requesting comments on the pre submission draft Neighbourhood Plan  are being circulated to all households in the village. The consultation process will run from 17th June to 29th July, with a Drop In session on July 16th.The Chairman has put in a bid to Locality for £2k plus, for planned work up to November 2016. 
3. Playground Cllr Bosomworth, on behalf of BSC, accepts the idea in principle of siting some adult type play equipment on the sports field. He will meet Cllr Frankland to locate a suitable area. Cllr Frankland will then look into likely costs. 
4. Web Site  .Cllr Frankland has arranged to meet up with Jason Cook next Thursday.
5. Sports Club.  Nothing to report.                                                                                                                                       6. Actions taken by District Cllrs    Cllr Rachael Procter has notified the Council that a planning appeal for Grove Rd, a PAS site in Boston Spa, has been upheld by the Secretary of State. In his report the Inspector accepts that the correct Core Strategy figure on which  to base housing requirements for 2012- 28 is 70,000 dwellings. The annual requirement is for 3,660 in the first 5 years, stepping up to 4,700 from 2017/18 onward, although there may be a shortfall in delivery.  A similar e mail was later received from Cllr John Procter, including a Press report he had submitted as Deputy Leader of the Conservative Group on LCC, expressing his disappointment at the decision. Cllr Sidle pointed out that although this would not have a direct impact on Bardsey (having no remaining PAS sites), it could have a knock on effect. .As a result of  the withdrawal of the proposed development of 3000 properties on the Headley Hall site, and unless a direct replacement to the Headley Hall proposal can be adopted (Becca Hall being currently under assessment as such) remaining  PAS sites in the Outer NE Region are likely to be used first as replacements . LCC would then be obliged to create replacement PAS sites. These would probably be drawn from existing SHLAA sites, though it is hoped that Bardsey sites  would be less likely  (being classed as unsuitable or red)  to be selected so long as enough green or amber sites wereavailable elsewhere.
6928   PLANNING 
1 .New Applications.:-  

(a)  16/02912 – 30 Bankfield – Exts. - .Object. 
(b) 16/ 02799 –The Close, Scarsdale Ridge – Division of existing house into two dwellings –  Comment. 
(c) 16/02466 – Greenways, Wetherby Road - Exts.- No comment. 
(d) 16/03104 – Land off Blackmoor Lane – Detached Dwelling – Object.   
(e) 16/03232 – 13 Wayside Crescent – Exts & Garage. 

2. APPROVALS BY LCC:-None, 
3. REFUSALS BY LCC:-

(a) 16/01717 – Beech Lodge, Wetherby Road – Exts 
(b) 16/02004 – 5 Bankfield – Garage Conversion and Driveway Extension. 
4. WITHDRAWALS- 

(a)  16/02226 – Lulworth – Detached Summerhouse. 
5. APPEALS :- 

(a) Beech Lodge, Wetherby Rd.- Exts – Appeal No 103070. Planning No 16/01717.
6929   FINANCE 
1. Bills for payment:

(a) Zurich Municipal- Insurance Premium -              £938.98
(b) Deep Blue Digital – Web Hosting                          252.00
(c) Biffa Waste Services Ltd – Waste disposal           108.42
(d) RAY – Subs.                                                            35.00

(e) GGS Groundcare – Garden Maintenance          1,812.50

It was agreed to pay all the bills listed above. 

2. New Salary Terms for Clerks.  1% increase is recommended for all salaries for Clerks. The Clerk had worked out the cost to the Council of this increase and had circulated the figures to Cllrs in advance of the meeting.  Cllrs agreed to pay the increased amount.  
3. Approval of Statement of Accounts for External Auditor. Philip Oddy, Internal Auditor, had checked the statement prepared by the Clerk and recommended its approval by the Council. 
The Chairman and Clerk signed on behalf of the Council.    

6930   CORRESPONDENCE AND NEW BUSINESS 

1.Date of July Council Meeting The Clerk asked that this be brought forward one week to July 7th for holiday reasons. This was agreed. 
2. Letters from Cllr Ryan Stephenson following his election as LCC District Cllr for Harewood Ward. The new District Cllr had sent individual letters to all members of Bardsey PC announcing his appointment and assuring them of his willingness to serve in their best interests. It was agreed to write back and thank him. (Action JG) 
6931   MINOR MATTERS FOR DELEGATION TO CLERK/NEXT AGENDA.

1.Village Asset – Cllr Bosomworth asked whether any action had been taken following a decision at the last SC meeting to get the Bingley Arms listed as an Asset of Community Value. The Clerk replied that she had obtained the appropriate forms and planned to discuss completing them at the next SC meeting. (Action JG)

2. Grass Cutting in Village – Several Cllrs complained about the state of the verges after cutting by LCC,  and cutting in places where daffodils were still flowering. It was agreed to complain to Continental Landscapes. (Action JG) 
Signed:

Date:
BPC June 16 Mins. 
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